ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 22nd March 2018 commencing at 6.00pm

Those present: Councillors Ian Collis (IC) in the chair, Bob Bainbridge (BB), Ian Duerden (ID), and Clerk Derek Patience. Also present were Mr. David Burt (DB), Mrs. Sarah Gresty and Mrs. Karin Delve
	Item
	
	Action
	Action


	1. Open Forum

2.Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meetings

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Play Area

10. Data Protection Act

11. Any Other Business

11.Date of Next Meeting


	DB discussed the ongoing investigation of the bridge, east of the village, where three months ago a vehicle had left the road and demolished the left corner. There was concern at how long this was taking and why it appears the insurance brokers are not mentioned in the report. The possibility of crash barriers was discussed.

None.

None

No report in the absence of a police representative.  The recent monthly email update on crime in the area indicated that there had been no incidents in Essendine though there had been a burglary dwelling in Ryhall.

Minutes of the Council meeting held on 1st February 2018 were approved.

1. Stamford Storage: Though an instruction sheet concerning residence action in case of a leak had been shown to the PC no one had actually received such information through the letterbox in the last five years.

2. Floodlight: The damaged pole to the village hall floodlight had been removed though no replacement at present.
      3   Flood Risk: Possibility of the lower east flooding area, church       across to opposite farm, had been brought to the attention of the RCC but there had been no response.
      4    Bus Shelter: There is a general upgrade of bus shelters, seating, in the shire but the PC felt Essendines was satisfactory.

      5     Data Protection: New government requirements mean that the PC must have a Data Protection Policy and Officer to implement it. BB volunteered to fill this role and began with concerns about addresses and telephone numbers of councillors shown on the website.

10-Feb 18
Town and Country 

Grain Store

06-Feb 18

Biffa Enviroment

Statement

09-Mar 18

LRA LC

Grant 370.76

29-Jan 18

RCC

Bus Stop Enhancements

05-Mar 18

PCC Essendine

Donation Request

02-Feb 18

Plough Services

£35.00

Feb 18

RCC Street Lighting

Invoice £390.14

Feb 18

HSBC

Update

Current Position: The Clerk reported expenditure so far this year totalling £15,265 from income totalling 20,870, leaving a current balance of £10,924. Of this, fixed reserves of £5,400 are set aside, leaving a working balance of £5,524.
Transparency Fund Grant: The Transparency Fund, administered by NALC, was set up by HM Government to assist smaller Parish Councils (with precepts of less that £25k) set up a and administer their own websites, and to purchase computer equipment to assist in posting information to the website to enable full transparency of the PC’s financial affairs.
The Clerk submitted an application on behalf of EPC, which was successful to the extent of a grant of £370.76, which can be used to purchase a small, basic laptop with appropriate software on which the Clerk’s records can be maintained.  It was agreed that the Clerk could go ahead with the purchase of this equipment up to the amount of the grant (ex VAT)
DB notified the meeting that the main gate, road entrance, to the playground was loose. No action at present but will be monitored.

BB had arranged for a new billboard and the estimate was agreed and paid.

The Clerk had obtained a quote from Creative Play for the replacement of the faulty rabbit rocker, at £516 + VAT, and for a replacement park bench at £238 + VAT. It was agreed that he could go ahead with the purchase of these items, which Plough Environmental Services will be asked to install.
The Clerk had circulated details of this Act, which comes into force on 18th. May 2018. It will involve the appointment of a Data Protection Officer, which BB agreed to undertake, a post which will not be onerous at all, as the PC holds very little personal data. The Clerk had commenced the necessary preparatory work, which he will complete and report to the next meeting in May.

None.

Annual Parish Meeting – Thursday 24th May 2018 at 6.00 pm.

Council Meeting – 24th May 2018 at 6.30pm.

The meeting ended at 7.10. Followed by private interviews for the prospective candidates for the position of Parish Clerk.


	BB

Clerk

BB

Clerk
Clerk
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